Research Summary: On the shoulders of giant plants…
When you stand in a marsh, a lot of what you’re standing on is dead plant material from the grasses that you see all around you.  And, according to a recent study published in the journal Limnology and Oceanography, if you’re standing in a fresh or brackish water marsh you’re a bit taller than you would be in a saltier area.  Dr. Christopher Craft, a soil scientist participating in the Georgia Coastal Ecosystems Long Term Ecosystems Research Project (GCE-LTER, http://gce-lter.marsci.uga.edu/lter/index.htm), compared soil properties of marshes along three Georgia estuaries: the Altamaha, Doboy Sound, and Sapelo Sound.  Marshes along the Altamaha experience much lower salinities than those in the other two regions, and Dr. Craft found that marshes in this area have higher proportions of organic carbon and nitrogen in the soil and are increasing in elevation at a faster rate than those in saltier areas.  These disparities are not because of differences in plant growth at the study sites.  Rather, they are due to the fact that when marsh plants die, those in fresher water take a longer time to decay than those in saltwater, so the organic material accumulates and helps to build more marsh.  
The paper compared the Georgia results with those from studies in marshes throughout the U.S., and found that most patterns were general.  Increases in elevation were related to freshwater input in all areas, as was soil nitrogen.  These results are especially interesting in the face of sea level rise, as increased upstream salinities can be expected to affect numerous soil properties in tidal marshes, as well as their elevation.  
Source: Christopher Craft, 2007.  Freshwater input structures soil properties, vertical accretion, and nutrient accumulation of Georgia and U.S. tidal marshes.  Limnology and Oceanography, 52(3): 1220-1230.
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This research summary was prepared by the staff of the Georgia Coastal Research Council (GCRC), which receives support from the Georgia Coastal Management Program, Georgia Sea Grant, and the GCE-LTER.  Visitors to the GCRC website, � HYPERLINK "http://www.gcrc.uga.edu/" ��http://www.gcrc.uga.edu/� can find summaries of many other research projects and short biographies of affiliated scientists and managers.








